
A Reflection from Bringing Home the Word... 
 

We Know Him 
By Mary Katharine Deeley 
 

The story of the road to Emmaus is a favorite among retreat leaders because they 
can pair off participants to talk about hopes, fears, and dreams while they take a 
long walk or find a safe place to sit. 
 

I’ve heard people tell dark secrets and expose long hidden resentments on such 
walks. It seems the act of walking loosens the tongue and allows us to look at 
scenery while we bring forth the courage to tell what is happening in our lives. 
 

So it doesn’t surprise me at all that Jesus makes his first post-resurrection appearance in Luke to two 
people who are walking and talking. Believing him to be a stranger, the disciples are free to tell everything 
about their fear, their anger, their dashed hopes, and their confusion over the empty tomb. They are able 
to be themselves, and Jesus does what they need him to do—he listens and hears them. 
 

Then something remarkable happens. He opens their minds and hearts to the revelation of God in 
Scripture. He gives them a new way of seeing. They are eager to know more. They beg him to stay and 
share a meal. And, finally, they know him in the breaking of the bread and the breaking open of their 
hearts. 
 

Maybe there’s a lesson here for us. When we’re weary or worried, perhaps we can take a walk on our 
imaginary road and tell Jesus everything that has happened, let him love us, and let him help us remember 
the Scriptures. And, hearts lightened, we can know him again in the breaking of the bread.  
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 3rd Sunday of Easter - April 30th, 2017 

HOLY FAMILY CRAFT GUILD SPRING SALE  
 

The Holy Family Craft Guild is hosting their Annual Spring Sale TODAY, 
Sunday, April 30th from 9:00 am to 8:00 pm. The proceeds from the sale will 

benefit our parish community. The Craft Guild meets on Thursdays at  
9:30 am. New members are always welcome. Donated materials are continually  
needed. For more information about the Craft Guild or the Spring Sale, please 

contact Anna at (306) 249-0071 or Teresa at (306) 249-9731. 

PRIEST’S PENSION FUND 
 

The Annual Priests’ Pension and Retirement Fund collection is TODAY, 
Sunday, April 30th. Special pledge cards and envelopes have been  
inserted into this week’s bulletin. We ask you to please prayerfully  
consider a donation to help ensure that, after their many years of  

dedicated service, our priests can live out their lives  
comfortably and with dignity. 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS: We have just made it through Holy Week and the Easter celebration. We 
are nearing the end of the tax reporting season. Hopefully this will bring us all as much joy as Easter. Our next meeting is 
on Tuesday, May 2nd. We will receive reports on the state convention which winds up this weekend. We are 
approaching the end of the Columbian year and must deal with year-end matters. It is time to pick a new slate of officers 
for election to various positions in our council. Please consider getting involved or staying involved. A candidate for 

financial secretary is needed. The Mary’s Hope fundraising dinner is on Friday, May 5th. Our council is considering purchasing tables 
and we are asking Knights to enjoy an evening of entertainment and help a very worthy cause. Contact GK Allan: (306) 652-1583. When 
planning for summer activities, take time to help the youth in their activities on the ball diamond, soccer pitch or other venues. Make a 
special effort to send a kid to camp or bible school. Donate a little time to the Blackstrap clean-up, which is set for Saturday, May 6th. 
Plans for the 4th Annual Celebrity Dinner are continuing and the committee needs help with sponsorships, auction items and 
promotions. Call Garry: (306) 221-5893. We congratulate our brother Knights of Council 13129 for their presentation which appeared in 
the Columbia. It is GREAT for a local council to be recognized internationally. 
 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE: Inspired by the Spirit, Women Respond to God’s Call. 12 Hours of 
Prayer for Palliative Care will be recognized in our parish on Thursday, May 4th. It is designed to take place as a 
powerful lead-in to the National Hospice Palliative Care Week of May 7th to 13th. You are invited to join us Thursday, 
May 4th at the 12:15 Mass, which will be offered for all Palliative Care workers and the success of the petition for 
palliative care.  There will be a short prayer service following the Mass dedicated to palliative care workers. On Sunday, 
May 7th after all masses, all Parishioners are encouraged to sign a Petition to the House of Commons to 

specifically identify hospice palliative care as a defined medical service covered under the Canada Health Act. Our next regular meeting 
will be held Wednesday, May 10th at 7:00 p.m. Fr. Deyre will preside and there will also be a Novena following the Mass for those who 
wish to stay. Members can continue to forward prayer requests to Diane Waldbillig who has agreed to continue this valuable 
service. Please pray for: All those who were baptised into the Catholic Faith at Easter, may they continue to grow in their faith and 
always feel welcome; our special CWL sister, Marie-Anne Kuckartz, may she have eternal rest in heaven with Our Lord. Marie-Anne was 
such a devoted member; she will be greatly missed.  
 

HOLY YOGA: classes create a space for Jesus and relaxation in simple prayer and movement. Spring session classes are on 
Mondays at 7:00 pm, Tuesdays at 9:30 am and Thursdays at 6:15 pm and 7:30 pm at Holy Family Cathedral.  For more 
information or to pre-register, contact Diane at: dianew@holyyoga.net or (306) 370-6682. 
 

FOREVER IN MOTION FITNESS CLASSES FOR OLDER ADULTS are still going until the end of May 
excluding May 22nd on Mondays and Thursdays at 10:00 am at Holy Family Cathedral. For more information, contact: Linda: 
(306) 242-8409 or Diane: (306) 370-6682. 
 

SMALL CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY SCRIPTURE STUDY continues on Thursdays at 10:00 am in the Bishop 
Pocock room at Holy Family Cathedral. Join us as we share our lives, pray and laugh together as we break open the Word of the 
Sunday readings. Call Diane: 306-668-1085. 
 

SPRINGS OF LIVING WATER: A Catholic Charismatic Prayer Group that meets every Wednesday at 7:00 pm. Contact 
Don at: (306) 374-4766 or donlalonde@sasktel.net.  
 

BELOVED MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT EVENINGS: The parish community invites you and your spouse (or fiance!) to 
reflect and learn about God's grace in the sacrament of marriage. Gather with other couples in the parish to watch a 30-minute video, 
journal a 15-minute reflection, and begin the conversation with 15-minute discussion questions. Tuesdays at 8:00 pm at the 
Cathedral. The cost is $20 per couple for the series. Email CHFmarriage@gmail.com to register. 
 

SPAIN PILGRIMAGE: There are a few seats remaining for the Pilgrimage taking place beginning September 20th. Our tour bus 
will be all Holy Family participants and therefore will include daily devotions and additional time spent at Fatima. For more information, 
please contact Fr. David at david@holyfamilycathedral.ca or to book your trip call Deedee at D and D Travel at (306) 955-1414.  
 

PARISH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY: There is only ONE weeks left to have your photo taken. Photo sessions are 
being booked for May 15th to 19th. Sign up in the Welcome Area or by calling the parish office. For all those who had their 
pictures taken up to the end of March, your photos are now ready for pick up at the parish office. 
 

MOM'S MORNING OUT (MMO): Tuesday, May 2nd (9:30-noon) this session we will be finishing up our "Growing Your 
Soul at Home" project! A visit and snacks afterward!  
 

CREATIVE LOITERING: Everyone is welcome to drop in on Thursdays from 10:00 am until 12 noon in the Area of 
Welcome near the fireplace. Coffee and tea will be provided. Come for a cup of friendship. We are a Holy Family.  
 

LAY PASTORAL CARE COURSE: A Lay Pastoral Care Course, facilitated by Gailene Klein will be held Tuesday, May 
9th and Wednesday, May 10th from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm. Contact the office to register or email Gailene at gaileneklein@shaw.ca . 
 

HOCKEY NIGHT IN THE CATHEDRAL: Thank you to all who participated in the Hockey Night In The Cathedral. It 
was a great success. The Hockey Pool prizes will be: 1st Place - $250 or choice of stocked (28 cans) Mini-Fridge; 2nd Place - $150 
or choice of stocked (28 cans) Mini-Fridge (if 1st place doesn’t choose it); 3rd Place - $75. The current standings as of Wednesday 
April 26th are: 1st – Phil’s Canadians, 2nd – Mac Attack, 3rd – Cheryl’s Puckheads. 

mailto:donlalonde@sasktel.net
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ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITY: There is now an opportunity for you as a company, business, business person or 
organization to advertise in the parish pictorial directory that is presently being put together. The parish pictorial advertising gives 
you the ability to reach all participating parishioners. Please contact Bernie Klein at (306) 222-0941 or bernard.klein@shaw.ca.  
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: All are welcome to a quiet time of prayer before the Blessed Sacrament Thursday, May 
4th starting at 7:00 pm in the Queen of Peace chapel.  
 

SWING INTO SPRING FASHION SHOW: The Greater Saskatoon Catholic Schools Foundation is pleased to invite you 
to the 17th annual ‘Swing into Spring’ Fashion Show & Dinner on Thursday, May 4th at Prairieland Park – Hall B. Support Catholic 
School Division employees as they step out of their traditional roles to walk the runway in the latest spring fashions. Tickets are $70.00 
and are available through the Foundation office. Phone: (306) 659-7003 or Email: catholicschoolsfoundation@gscs.ca. Your presence 
helps us put faith in education. 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS): On Monday, May 8th, at 7:00 pm there will be a VBS information meeting at 
the Cathedral. This meeting is for any who are thinking of sending their children to the camp or for any adults and youth who are 
considering volunteering. For more information, contact Patsy at (306) 874-8560 or by email at bppohler@gmail.com . 
 

DEVOTION TO OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP: All are welcome Wednesdays at 7:00 pm to a devotion to Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help in the Queen of Peace Chapel. This devotion includes the Rosary, Novena prayers and Mass. 
 

FRIENDSHIP INN VOLUNTEERING: Once a month, a group of parishioners from Holy Family Cathedral volunteers 
for a shift at Friendship Inn. Sign-up sheet for the months of May, June, July and August are now available in the Area of 
Welcome. Our next volunteer opportunity is on: Thursday, May 4th from 7:00-10:30 am. 
 

NEED FOR SPIRITUAL CARE FUNDING: The Government of Saskatchewan has eliminated funding for spiritual 
care services in hospitals in the health region. Spiritual care, given by professional chaplains are an integral complement to medical 
care, as it includes mental and emotional care in stressful medical situations. Reviews of spiritual care have found that people 
recover faster when they receive spiritual care. If you support the need for spiritual care in our hospitals, please contact the 
Hon. Jim Reiter, Minister of Health and share your views: www.saskatchewan.ca/contact-us , by email at 
he.minister@gov.sk.ca , or by phone at (306) 787-7345. 
 

FUNDING AND PRAYER FOR PALLIATIVE CARE: On Thursday, May 4th, the Catholic Women's League is 
hosting a national Twelve Hours of Care for Palliative Care. The Mass at 12:15 will be offered for palliative care workers and for 
the success of our petition. After the Mass there will be a prayer service for palliative care to raise awareness of the need for both 
spiritual and palliative care. Please join the CWL for this hour of prayer. And on Sunday, May 7th, a petition in support of Bill 
C-277, which calls for a national palliative care framework, will be available for signing in the Gathering Space. We invite you 
to sign this petition in support of palliative care. 

                                                 Youth Ministry 
 

We’re back! Get ready for our Spring 2017 Youth Ministry lineup! Get the full schedule online.  
Visit the parish website and download YG Calendar Winter/ Spring 2017 (under parish forms).  

 

 INTERMEDIATE YOUTH GROUP (grades 6-8): Tuesday, May 2nd, 6:00 - 8:00pm 

    Text @f2ak9d to (613)699-6763 for weekly reminders about intermediate youth group 
 

 JUNIOR & INTERMEDIATE YOUTH GROUP (grades 3-8): Family BBQ Wrap Up, Tuesday, May 16th 
  Parents of youth are invited to bring their kids for a BBQ supper, spring games, and a chance to meet other 

 parents in the parish! A donation of $2.00 per meal is suggested.  
 

 SENIOR SOCIALS (for all high school students and young adults): Friday, May 12th, 3:30 - 8:00pm 
    Text @b9eba4 to (613)699-6763 for reminders and updates. 

    Follow @HFYouCath on Instagram and Facebook to get dates, details, and location 
  

 F2F YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT RETREAT - June 3rd & 4th  
  Check out the Holy Family website for more info, and to register!  
 

We are still in need of volunteers to support our Youth Ministry 
programs. To learn more about becoming a volunteer or team 

member, please contact Amanda McQuaid. Food, fellowship and 
training will be provided. 

      Contact Amanda McQuaid, Youth Minister, at: 

                   HFYoucath 

   amanda@holyfamilycathedral.ca 

   Work: 306-659-5804  Cell: 306-717-0085 (text only, please) 

Lost and Found 
A table has been put out in the Area of Welcome with a variety of 
articles from the Cathedral Lost and Found. If you have lost 

anything, please come and see if we have found it. Missing keys, 
cell phones, jewelry, glasses and cameras can be found at the 

parish office during office hours.  

BABY BOTTLE DRIVE 
Be sure to bring back your filled bottle to the Church by 
Motherôs Day, Sunday, May 14th. 
 

Help women all over Saskatoon. 
Thank you for your generosity! 

mailto:bernard.klein@shaw.ca


                          WEEK AT A GLANCE 
 

Mon May 1st   Forever in Motion                                      10:00am 
   Holy Yoga     7:00pm 
 

Tue May 2nd  Mom’s Morning Out    9:30am 
   Holy Yoga     9:30am 
   No 12:15 Mass 
   Knights of Columbus Meeting   7:30pm 
   Beloved Marriage Enrichment   8:00pm 
 

Wed May 3rd  Time Out for Moms                9:30am 
   No 12:15 Mass 
   Youth Group     6:00pm 
   Springs of Living Water Prayer Group  7:00pm 
   Devotion to Our Lady of Perpetual Help  7:00pm 
 

Thurs May 4th   Craft Guild                 9:30am 
   Forever in Motion                                10:00am 
   Small Christian Community Prayer             10:00am 
   Creative Loitering               10:00am  
   Mass (Palliative Care Workers)             12:15pm 
   Golden Age Club                 1:00pm 
   Holy Yoga             6:15pm & 7:30pm 
   Eucharistic Adoration                             7:00pm 
 

Fri May 5th       Mass at Sherbrooke (Jeff King and Family)  10:00am 
   No 12:15 Mass 
   Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  1:00pm 
 

Sat May 6th   Reconciliation                            10:00am 

Baptism (Infants): Please contact    
Andy Korvemaker.    

Christian Initiation (RCIA): Please 
contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Confirmation and First Eucharist:   
Please contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Marriage: Contact Father David at 
least one year prior to the anticipated 
date of marriage.  

Marriage Preparation: March 3rd & 
4th, 2017. Please call the parish office 
at (306) 659-5800. 

Reconciliation:11:00am - 11:30am 
on Saturdays or by appointment. 
 

Communion to Homebound &    
Elderly: Contact Garth Horn. 
 

Facility Rentals: Jim Nakoneshny 
jim@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
 

To add people to the prayer list:  
please contact the Parish Office     
during the week at (306) 659-5800. 

 

 The Sick 
Emery Hirsch                   Cecil Dust              

Tony Carreiro             Al Molle 

Delores Wolfe                     Nash Jacob 

David Pitka                  Blanche Ulrich 

Margaret Gartner   Rose Boechler 

Filomena Santoro          Owen Stephens           

Nolan Barnes             David Casavant             

Kate Gardner               Dale White                     

Mary Martinez                   Allan Ecker                 

Kayden Kot             Robbie Medernach         

Cheryl Crofford              Fr. Les Paquin                                                                              

Preston Dyck                         Ron Ecker              

Diane Boehm                    Greg Deibert 

Deb Silbernagel                  Brie Phillips           

Rosemarie Labrecque            Melody Hill                           

Rico Pana                      Robyn Stimson                              

Anne Wille                              Ed Szabo           

Robert Pellizzari  Marcella Voeltz 

Walter Novakoski   Jackie Perrault 

Caroline Hamm 

 

Recently Deceased 
Marie-Anne Kuckartz          Alfred Ruholl 

Robert Altrogge        Abbie Speir 

 

Stewardship Corner 
 

The disciples on the road to Emmaus 
walked and talked with Jesus all day 
long, but it was not until they offered 
Him hospitality and He blessed and 
broke the bread that they recognized 
Him. Simple acts of loving kindness still 
reveal the presence of God in our midst. 

 

Follow us on Twitter 
 

Holy Family @weareholyfamily 
 

Fr. David @FrDavid1 
 

Andy Korvemaker @akorvemaker  

www.holyfamilycathedral.ca 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE – May 7th, 2017  
MINISTRY 9:00 AM 11:30 AM 6:30 PM 

Coordinator Ron O Doreen C Greg M 

Greeters 

 
 

 

Ushers 
 
 

Concierge 

Desk Minister 

Michelle M    Shirley O 

Ken M            Marc M 

 

Rick G       Heather G 

Denis S             Rene J 

 

Michelle M 

 

 

Multicultural  

Ministries 

 

 

Mary D 

Melanie W 

 

 

Greg M 

 

 

Gerard O 

Altar Servers Doug A 

Justin E 

Jenna E 

Elizabeth E 

 

Multicultural  

Ministries 

Gavin R 

Kirstyn R 

Spencer M 

Kailen M 

Commentator Scott G Theresa R  

Multicultural  

Ministries  
Lectors Agnes P 

Jaclyn B 

Lynn O 

Leah P 

Extra 

Ordinary 

Ministers of 

Communion 

John G           Nicole P 

Jacqueline A      Don K 

Noreen R          Phil R 

Nicole R      Andrew R 

Anita P              Cliff L 

Curtis M        Maria M 

Diego M        Andy W 

Bernie K      Gailene K 

Multicultural  

Ministries 

 

Heather D       Aline F 

Rachel M         Naty M 

Tracy H            Gina B 

Connie M  Raymond B 

Joe J       Mariette M-B 

Amanda M 

Doris L 

Lorie L 

Shelley M 

Lee O 

Theresa R 

Tammy S 

Molisa S 

Children’s  

Liturgy 

Team 3:       Jocelyn O 

Lise M           Hanna M 

Aimee R 

Team 1:      Rachelle Z 

Jena B            Dylan G 

Lucas G         Cindy G 

Taylor M 

Claire S 

PEW ART 
Parents, during Mass feel free to let your kids draw on the back of the 
Pew Art cards found in the pews. As you leave Mass, have your little 
ones place their drawings in the basket by the concierge desk. Our  
Creator God loves creativity and we love to see it! 

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE 
This week the Priests of the Dioceses of Saskatoon and Prince Albert are on their 
annual Retreat. As such, there will be no Masses this week at the Cathedral 
with the exception of Thursday when there will be a special Mass at 12:15 pm 
in the main worship space in support of palliative care workers as well as to pray 
that governments at all levels will not cut funding for palliative care initiatives.  


